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Notes from the Principal’s Desk …….


(October 2016)
Welcome to our second newsletter of the school year 2016-2017. Our new Junior Infant classes are now well settled in and going out to the yard every day with the other children. I’d like to extend another welcome to parents who are new to the school community, both those with children in Junior Infants and those whose child has joined a class further up the school.

We are all adjusting to not having Rita at the helm for a while. Rita wants to thank everyone who expressed their concern for her and who wished her well in her recovery which is going to plan.
With the school adding an additional class each year the volume of traffic arriving at NKETNS in the morning continues to grow. Since September, the queue from the school gate at 8.35am has occasionally gone around the roundabout which makes it difficult for parents dropping children at St Wolstan’s to access the roundabout and can lead to traffic backing up to the Clane Road.

For now, our system is working quite well thanks to the continued cooperation of parents. To help alleviate the problem of the queue reaching the roundabout we are now bringing forward the queue for NKETNS in the morning to directly outside the school gate to give some extra space.
If you are parking your car and walking in with your child, please use the car park opposite the Athletics facility. There are enough spaces in the car park to accommodate all of our parents who wish to park in the morning.

The school will be working with St Wolstan’s to see what measures can be put in place in conjunction with Kildare County Council to address traffic issues in general as there are other problems affecting parents such as getting back out onto the Clane Road after dropping a child off at school.
On behalf of the staff I would like to wish everyone an enjoyable mid-term break and we will see you all back at the school on Monday 7th November at 8.40am.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

· Advance Notice - Swimming Lessons for Cathy’s Junior Infant Class  will commence on Tuesday 17th January 2017 for five weeks, followed by Arlene’s Junior Infant Class.
· REMINDER - Parent-Teacher meetings for Aoife’s Senior Infant Class ONLY will take place on Thursday 24th November and Thursday 1st December.  These meetings will be held after school hours on both days.   You will be notified of your appointed time approximately two weeks before either of the above dates.
· Parent-Teacher meetings for all classes (except Outreach and Aoife’s Senior Infants) will take place on Friday 10th February and Thursday 16th February 2017.  These meetings will be held after school hours on both days.   You will be notified of your appointed time approximately two weeks before either of the above dates.  
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE GROUP (SRG)
Elections were held recently among the children in 3rd to 6th classes to elect two pupils from each class to represent them on the SRG.  The result is as follows:

3rd: Thea Melia & Patrick O’Toole
4th: Kevin Kelly & Sienna Field
5th: Anna Herron & Conor Jean
6th: Dylan Stoeckhardt & Grace Gallagher
Well done to everyone!

Spot checks do occur from time to time to ensure that lunches are in keeping with our Healthy Lunch Policy.  Please do not send in bags of sweets on treat day  – one small treat is all that is needed.
ENROLMENTS

Enrolments are taken on a first come first served basis, so please remember to tell your friends, relatives, neighbours etc. to enrol their children as soon as possible after birth.  Siblings do not get first preference.  We already have enrolments for 2021.
INFORMATION  MEETINGS

Information Meetings for classes have taken place for this school year.  As for the last number of years the meetings are held for both Junior Infant classes, 1st, 3rd, 5th and our combined RSE and information meeting for 6th class. The curricula in Senior Infants, 2nd and 4th are basically an extension of the previous year’s work and guidelines on homework and behaviour are standard in the years in between.

Our thanks to all the parents who attended the various information nights, and to the teachers for their input.  We hope you found them beneficial.

VISITORS

On 19th September we welcomed Dale Threadwell to our 3rd and 4th classes.  He spoke about the ‘5 B’s of Biodiversity’.

On 26th October poet, Martin Dyar, visited 5th and 6th classes to give a poetry writing workshop.
We have also had some workshops arranged through Kildare Arts Centre. Johnny Phelan came in to teach circus skills to the outreach, 4th 5th and 6th classes and Cathy O’Kennedy conducted a dance workshop for 1st 2nd and 3rd classes.

GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH…..

Items donated to the school –
Toys/Games – Sharon Kelly, Fiona Kyle and Sinead Keogh
Resource Material – Ben Higgins

Helpers: Thanks to the parents who have come in during our first term to help with art, gardening and swimming.

Reminder - Please note that until further notice, we will not be taking donations of books.  Our class libraries are very well stocked at this time due in part due to your generous donations in the past. Thank you.
 Helpers: Our class gardens were given a great clean up and weeding by a number of parents from these classes since school re-opened.  Thanks to all our helpers, particularly our new Junior Infant parents 
Thanks to Fiona Kyle, who came into 5th  class on 13th October to plant cabbage plants with the children.
COFFEE MORNING
The  first of our coffee mornings for this  school year took place on Friday 23rd September. So far both Junior Infants, Senior Infants, 1st and 2nd classes have had their coffee mornings.   We hope you have enjoyed being re-acquainted or getting to know each other for the first time.  Coffee mornings for 3rd/4th,  5/6th and our Outreach classes will take place after the mid-term break. (details of dates to follow)  Thanks to PTA  for assisting with this.  
LABEL, LABEL, LABEL!!!!
We would ask parents to please label everything belonging to your child, particularly coats, hats, scarves, gloves, school sweatshirt and bottoms. Lost Property items currently in the school will be placed into our Clothes Recycling Bank on 30th November.
GREEN  NEWS
In keeping with our Green School Status, we are very conscious of the need to “Reuse, Recycle and Reduce” waste and it is our aim in the school that the children leave here with an environmentally friendly attitude.  Please encourage your child to become a leader in your home 
for recycling cans, batteries, bottles etc. To assist you with some of your recycling efforts, please remember that we have a Clothes Recycling Bank situated just inside our main gate, a Mobile Phone Recycling Bank and a Battery Recycling Box, – all situated at the ‘Green’ Noticeboard.   The Mobile Phone Recycling Bank will also take chargers and mobile phone batteries – so please feel free to bring along any unused mobile phone equipment that you have at home. 
BOARD OF MANAGEMENT
CONGRATULATIONS to Orlaith on the birth of her baby girl, Hannah, recently.  Mother and baby are doing well
Thanks to Julie Myers and Hopscotch for sponsoring two new outdoor sand trays for our Senior Infant classes. We will put these to great use.

The Board of Management would also like to express its thanks to the many parents who have helped out with activities relating to the school since the start of the school year.  The PTA in particular, has been working very hard and very successfully on  behalf of the whole school community.  They can always use some extra help so if you feel you could give time even to help with one event, please do get in touch

COMMUNICATION

We would like to remind parents of our Communication Policy in the school.  If you have any queries, problems or concerns re: your child, or any other issues please contact your child’s teacher to arrange to meet with them.  She/he will arrange a time where they can give you the time and privacy you may need.  In addition, if there is a change in home circumstances (e.g. illness, separation or anything you feel may affect your child, it is important to let us know).  We can assure you of the utmost confidence.  Should you have a complaint to make, the school procedure is as follows:-

(a) Approach the class teacher with a view to resolving the complaint

(b) Where the parent/guardian is unable to resolve the complaint with the class teacher, she/he should approach the Principal with a view to resolving it, and

(c) If the complaint is still unresolved the parent/guardian should raise the matter with the Chairperson of the Board of Management with a view to resolving it.

(d) If the complaint is still unresolved the matter will be brought to the full Board as a formal complaint.

PTA Update October 2016
This school year got off to a very energetic start in September with Maria & Ray Kane taking part in the International Liffey Descent.   Their 30 kilometre paddle started at the K Club in Straffan and finished at the Garda Boat Club in Chapelizod and raised €1,500. 
Thanks to all those who came out on such a rainy day to cheer Maria and Ray on and to those who contributed spot prizes, returned sponsorship cards. We would like to thank the following companies  who donated spot prizes for our Liffey Descent  raffle

Hopscotch Afterschool

Yoga Essence

Wheels4U

Windsor Liffey Valley Garage


Dunnes Stores
Riverside Dental
iCanoe

KAOS gym
Elle No5
The Courtyard Hotel


Peppermint Health
Play Zone
Base
Ab Fab Flowers

Canteen Restaurant

During October, a Stationary Cycle Event took place outside of SuperValu Supermarket, Celbridge. Luckily the sun was shining that day. Parents and children cycled from 10am to 5pm and covered a distance of 200 kilometres.  Thanks to the generosity of SuperValu customers €1,127 was raised on the day. The event couldn’t have taken place without the help of John Cradden (parent) and the support of wheels4u bicycle shop, Supervalu and the parents and children that cycled and held collection buckets. Thank you to one and all.

Some dates for your diary. 

A cake sale will take place on 28th October in the school and as usual we need bakers and sellers on the day.

There will be Cash for Clothes collection on Friday 18th November.  We are looking for donations of clean unwanted re-usable clothes, bed linen, towels, curtains, shoes, bags, belts and soft toys. Bags can be dropped to the school between Monday 14th to Thursday 17th November.  This is a great opportunity to have a clear out before Christmas.

Due to the success of the 2016 school calendar we hope to produce calendars again for 2017.  We will be asking every parent or guardian to return a slip giving permission for their child to take part in the calendar. 
Don’t forget to keep an eye on our fundraising thermometer above the main door, which will track our progress.  We have a long way to go and value all the support given by parents, children and teachers. If you can volunteer in any way or would like to be part of the school fundraising activities just contact any member of the PTA, Email: nketnspta@gmail.com.

Did you know the PTA Facebook page is live, https://www.facebook.com/nketnspta. Please LIKE us so you can follow the PTA events.
[image: image3.jpg]


[image: image4.png]


[image: image5.jpg]


[image: image6.jpg]


[image: image7.jpg]




[image: image8.jpg]


         NKETNS Gardening Group Update

It is a year now since we started meeting every second Friday morning to do some gardening around the school. In this time, we have done plenty of weeding, but also many enjoyable projects.  These include replacing two dead ornamental plum trees on the road into the school (kindly donated by Celbridge Athletics Club).  

We also set ourselves the target of doing some seed sowing or planting with every class in the school.  Where possible, the children sowed their seeds into pots they had made themselves out of newspaper.  These could then be planted directly into the ground causing less root disturbance to the plant.  The newspaper then simply biodegrades into the soil.
Junior Infants sowed sunflower seeds and each child took one plant home and the remainder were planted in the school garden.  They also got the chance to plant potatoes.

Senior Infants planted pumpkin seeds and they all took home either a pumpkin or tomato plant.  Three pumpkin plants were put into the school garden and the pumpkins are to be harvested soon.  

First class planted sweetcorn and onions.  We harvested 6 heads of corn in September which were cooked and eaten in school.  They were delicious.  They also harvested their onions.

Second class planted lettuce and scallions which they got to harvest and take home in June.  They also planted beans but they did not fare quite as well.

Third class planted early potatoes which they managed to harvest in June.  They also planted carrot seeds and onion sets which they harvested in September.

Fourth class planted Sweet pea seeds and they took home the plants in June.

Fifth class planted potatoes in May and harvested them in September.

Sixth class planted Calendula seeds which they planted out in the school garden.  They were supposed to have a plant each to take home but unfortunately many got a fungal disease and died.  But that’s gardening for you.

The Outreach Students planted Nasturtium seeds which you can now see flowering in their garden.

September/October 2016

So far this year we have also been busy.  In September, some willing parents came and did a clear out of the Junior Infants garden so it is now looking much tidier and ready for some new plants!

Senior Infants planted onion and garlic sets kindly donated by Nathan Jackson (parent of Guenevere in Cathy’s Junior Infants)

First class also planted onions as well as some daffodil bulbs.

Fifth class planted cabbage plants, again donated by Nathan.

THE ROUNDABOUT

We will be planting some new plants onto the roundabout on Saturday 12th November from 10am-2pm.  Thanks to David Mahon (parent of Isla, in Third Class) for all his effort in getting rid of the weeds.  Please come along for whatever amount of time you are available….even if it’s 30mins or an hour we would be grateful if you can give your time.  We need lots of manpower to help spread bark mulch and plant up the roundabout.  No gardening or planting experience necessary. Contact Terri (Saoirse's Mum, 3rd class) at 085 782 9818 or terriobrien2000@yahoo.com or feel free to just show up on the day. 

Many thanks to all the parents and teachers who have helped us this past year.

From: Sonia Brett, Lorna Green, Fiona Kyle, Helena McMahon, Terri O’Brien (Garden Group)
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Cathy’s class used chalk to draw the beginning, middle and end of Hallow E’en songs. Here are Jakob Stanley’s and Aine Clarke’s ‘scary’ drawings!
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continued
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4th Class were looking at the festival of Diwali as part of their Learn Together curriculum.  Here are two descriptions of what Diwali means, from two pupils in the class
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Both Senior Infant classes went on a nature walk 

recently.  Besides seeing, smelling, feeling and hearing nature, they also tasted herbs from our herb plot. 

Here are two beautiful pictures from Ella Molloy (above) and Ruth Dromgoole (right) 
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Arlene’s class looked at the festival of Diwali this term.  Here is a picture and writing by Michelle Ennis…….
……….They also looked at Hallow E’en.  This is Jagoda Mielczarek’s spooky picture, and writing


3rd Class did some ‘scratch-art’ recently. Here are Isla Mahon’s (leaf) and Lara Doyle’s (ghost) pieces.


3rd class have been learning all about the stone age in History.  Have a look at some of their projects the next time you are in the school.  











Here is Poppy Trotter’s account of The Stone Age (3rd Class)





The first settlers came to Ireland around 9000 years ago.  We call them the stone age people because they used stone tools for hunting and farming.  They made weapons out of a sharp stone called flint.  These people were hunter gatherers.  They ate wild berries, fruit, fish and wild animals.  They had not discovered yet how to grow crops and vegetables.  They got clothes from animal skins.








Diwali by Aaron Worth-Kenny





Diwali is a Hindu festival. During Diwali, Hindus in India celebrate the goddess of wealth Lakshmi.  Diwali translates to ‘rows of lights’.  Diwali is the Hindu New Year.  In Northern India, they celebrate the return of Rama and Sita from 14 year banishment.  This year, Diwali is celebrated on the 30th October.  During Diwali peole make rangoli patterns to welcome people in.  They leave doors and windows open and lamps in front of their doors to so that the  goddess of wealth Lakshmi will come into their homes. 


The festival celebrates good over evil, light over dark. Diwali is the festival of lights. During Diwali they have huge firework displays.  They also hang Diva lamps.  In the legend of Rama and Sita, Rama got banished by his brother the King.  Ravana the demon king kidnapped Sita so Rama got Hanuman the monkey God to help him, then he killed the demon and was welcomed back with lamps. 








Children’s Achievements


Some of our pupils were only too delighted to show off their medals and trophies that they received for a variety of achievements over the past number of weeks: 





Aoife O’Riain took part in ‘The Summer Reading Stars’ held at Celbridge Library over the Summer and she received a medal and Certificate for reading 6 books


The Liz McDonnell Run took place on 18th September and Erin Kyle, Laragh Martin and Rachel Kearns took part. 


Jane McAuliffe was a participant in a joint Clane & Lucan Karate competition held in Clane on 9th October.  She won 1st place in sparring and 1st place in kata.


Maeve Wollmer and her fellow U9 Celbridge Camogie team played in a blitz on Sunday 16th October. Although not winners, it was a great day.


Ciara Drew received a wonderful Certificate for participating in the Castletown Park Run on Saturday 15th October.


Well done to the U11 Celbridge Camogie team who won their matches against Leixlip and Maynooth to become outright winners of a competition held in Leixlip on Sunday 23rd October.  Some members are from NKETNS – they are Hannah and Maeve Wollmer, Sienna Field, Ella Corry, Rachel Kearns and Jane McHugh.


Shane Kelly from our Outreach Class was at the Kill International Equestrian Centre on Sunday 23rd October and received a beautiful rosette for a clear round on his horse.  





We are always delighted to hear of our pupils’ achievements, whatever their hobby is, so please do let us know for publication in our newsletters.








Diwali by Andrew Green





Diwali is the festival of lights. People make rangoli patterns.  It is the Hindu New Year. People light their houses with candles.  It also celebrates a legend called the legend of Rama and Sita, in which a demon called Ravana steals Sita and Rama has to save her.  He meets the monkey king and orders all the monkeys to look for her.  Eventually Rama kills the demon with a magic arrow. People eat lots of meat.











